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May 22, 2022

Attn.

Israel Securities Authority

The Tel Aviv Stock Exchange Ltd.

Dear Madam/Sir,

Immediate Report – yes Enters into Agreement with Walt Disney Group Corporation

The Company hereby reports that on May 19, 2022, its subsidiary, DBS Satellite Services (1998) Ltd. (hereinafter: “yes”), signed an agreement with a
corporation from the Walt Disney Group (hereinafter: “Disney”), according to which as part of Disney’s entry into the Israeli market, yes, Pelephone
Communications Ltd. and Bezeq International Ltd. (hereinafter jointly referred to as: the “Subsidiaries”) will be permitted to distribute the streaming
service “Disney+” in Israel (hereinafter: “ Disney+ Service”), together with communications bundles marketed by them, under the prescribed terms, for
a period of three years from the date of launching the Disney+ Service by Disney in Israel (hereinafter: the “Agreement”).

Disney will be entitled to payment based on the number of Subsidiaries’ subscribers purchasing the Disney+ Service, and which shall not be less than
the amounts set down in the Agreement, which are not material to the Company. The Agreement provides yes with a number of marketing
advantages, some of which are subject to approval from the Israel Anti-Trust Authority.

Yours sincerely,

“Bezeq” The Israel Telecommunication Corp Limited

 

The above information constitutes a translation of the Immediate Report published by the Company. The Hebrew version was submitted by
the Company to the relevant authorities pursuant to Israeli law, and represents the binding version and the only one having legal effect.
This translation was prepared for convenience purposes only.


